

El Camino College
Parking and Traffic Advisory Council
July 26, 2017

Stephanie Bennett

Mike Blada

Lyn Clemons

Randal Davis

Amy Hanoa

Tom Hazell

Jonelle Jones-Morrison

Kate McLaughlin

Erick Mendoza

Gary Robertson

Mike Trevis

A.S.O. Rep – Patrick
McDermott

The meeting started at 1pm.

The minutes of May 31, 2017 were approved.

Uber/Lyft

Dr. Maloney wants designated stops for Uber and Lyft type services. She would like locations around campus where students can be picked up and dropped off. Ann Garten's office would be responsible for sending out the notification to students as to where the designated spots are located. The committee was asked for four to five suggestions for locations. It is preferred to have the spots around the perimeter of campus. The spots are not to be shared with the current Access drop off spots but can be near it.

Concerns from the committee were:

Will it create a traffic jam from being on stand-by or in a queue?

Will there be weatherproofing?

Erick, Chief Trevis and Compton College have tried to communicate with Uber and Lyft through email but cannot reach a person to help them. Chief Trevis has contacted Santa Monica College, who had recently implemented this type of system, and they are having difficulties with drivers going onto campus. It is expected to have incidents happening at the beginning, but once students are educated as to where the designated spots are there will be less occurrences.

Committee's Suggested Locations:

1. Lot D – It is easy for drivers to go in and out.
2. Marsee - It has cover and an E-Pole.
3. Lot K (in between campus theatre and Social Sciences, by parking permit machine) - Students currently wait to be picked up in this area.
4. Lot B (MBB north of Natural Science)
5. Outer Lot H (Outside tennis courts)

Chief Trevis will give the recommended locations to the V.P.'s . The Committee also recommends benches, covers for inclement weather and signage.

Parking Permit Process

Lyn passed out handouts of the 2009 Parking Permit Request form and Guidelines, TNC levels and rates of pay sheet, which included the Professional Series and a timeline of the committee's discussion and action on permits.

Interpreters received student passes for the Fall instead of what they normally get. SRC had sent information to Chief Trevis showing that interpreters were receiving staff permits for over twenty years. She felt that the committee should be more informed on the action taken and also have clarification on the guidelines to request passes. Division offices that she had gone to are only aware of the 2009 forms and guidelines. Erick has sent out the 2016 permit request forms to the administrative assistants so division offices should have updated forms. A suggestion was to give the forms to Irene Graff to put into electronic form. Chief Trevis will send out the 2016 forms to the committee members.

Mike Blada suggested to possibly having a shared folder for committee members to put items and questions in.

In a future meeting, Chief Trevis would like a discussion on the committee's opinion on groups having parking privileges.

Stop Sign @ R.B.B. On-Ramp Going Eastbound

In Lot L, a student almost got hit by a car so the student has requested to put a stop sign or something to slow vehicles going eastbound up the ramp from R.B.B. From the ramp, it is a blind corner that leads right into a crosswalk. Chief Trevis said that a speed hump (rubberized, bright yellow, gradual hump) is more safer than a speed bump (the ones usually found in store parking lots).

Mike Blada sees other areas on campus where there are blind corners and where speed humps would be beneficial. He can send a list.

Roundtable

Erick Mendoza– Sheriffs have called him to notify that they will enforce parking in Alondra Park. Advised that they will be citing. Public Relations needs to get the information out to students.

Lyn Clemons – On August 23rd is New Student Welcome Day. Notification may need to be put out on parking. Parking is free for that day. Regarding skateboarding and bikes on campus, she suggested maybe looking at changing pathways and functions to deter them.

Mike Blada – Facilities is working on the womens shower locker room, making it into two locker rooms. They are going to be tearing the men's locker room and pool. He is not sure when but they will also be looking into doing the main line on M.B.B. at Lot B.

The meeting ended at 2:04 p.m.